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ADOT/ Pascua Yaqui Tribe LRTP Update Consultation Meeting 
March 18, 2016 

Meeting Summary/Action Items 
 
Attendees: 

Name Title Phone 

Terry Baird Pascua Yaqui Tribe, Assistant Attorney General 520-879-5890 

Ian Geitner  Pascua Yaqui Tribe, Infrastructure Project Manager 520-879-5288 

Jerry James ADOT, Assistant Southcentral District Engineer 520-388-4216                      

Don Sneed ADOT, Senior Planner/Tribal Liaison 602-712-6736 

Charla Glendening ADOT, Planning Program Manager 602-712-7376 

Dan Marum Wilson & Company, Southwest Planning Manager 602-283-2702 

 
1. This meeting was held in response to Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) 

correspondence sent out to all tribes in Arizona with notification of project start-up and the 
opportunity for state-tribal consultation on the update to the Arizona Long Range 
Transportation Plan. Mr. Ian Geitner of the Pascua Yaqui Tribe Finance and Operations 
Department requested a consultation meeting at the ADOT Administrative Complex in Phoenix, 
Arizona. 

2. Pascua Yaqui Tribe representatives were provided an overview of the AZ LRTP update project 
including the update process, stakeholder and public involvement input activities, a review of 
“Transportation in Arizona”, potential plan goals, and next steps. The meeting also included a 
discussion on transportation issues and needs from the perspective of the Pascua Yaqui Tribe. 

3. The Tribal representatives expressed a concern over the complexity of working with local 
governments in the Pima Association of Governments (PAG) Region.  They also stated that they 
are interested in coordinating the programming and implementation of local projects with ADOT 
and representatives from the Southcentral District. 

4. Jerry James expressed the department’s commitment to work with the Pascua Yaqui Tribe to 
address key transportation system and operations related issues and concerns. 

5. The Tribal representatives also stated concerns in defining and ultimately completing necessary 
steps and action items to arrive at point of implementation for individual transportation system 
improvements.  

6. Charla Glendening stated that ADOT Multimodal Planning Division is committed to partnering 
with the Tribe to address planning and programming related topics. 

7. Don Sneed stated that a new outreach project is under development within the department to 
assist tribal governments with identifying and accomplishing program development and project 
delivery.  The project is entitled “Integrating Statewide & Tribal Transportation Planning 
Workshop” and involves conducting a series of workshops by ADOT in partnership with the 
Tribes in Arizona.  The workshop curriculum is under final development at ADOT and workshops 
will be scheduled and conducted starting mid-2016. Don will remain in communication with Ian 
and Terry to confirm the Pascua Yaqui Tribe’s interest in participating in a workshop later this 
year tailored to the local transportation related issues facing the Tribe. 

8. Dan Marum offered to provide information to Ian on a Maricopa Association of Governments 
(MAG) checklist for “Designing Transit Accessible Communities”. 
 

 


